TO:

FROM:

DATE:

CITY OF PITTSBURGH
DEPARTMENT OF LAW
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM
Michael Gable, CPRP
Director, Public Warks
Yvonne Hﬂmwcitor
September 4, 2019

Warrant- Nine Mile Run

Submitted by:

Please be advised that this Department has reviewed of your memorandum dated
September 4, 2019 requesting payment without previous authority of law of in the
amount of $18,488.46, in emergency payment in favor of Civil & Environmental
Consultants, Inc. This is for the wetland mitigation monitoring and reporting of Nine
Mile Run as required by the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection.

Based on the facts set forth in your memorandum and attachments, notably that
this is an emergency situation, it is our opinion that the work is of such a nature and will
be done under such circumstances as to make that work properly payable by a Council
Resolution.

Lorraine N. Mackler
Assistant City Solicitor




